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Can we count on your support to improve the health of workers by supporting labour laws that 
provide all workers, regardless of size of their employer, with access to access 10 days of unpaid 
personal emergency leave? 
 
Would you also support changes that would give all workers the chance to accrue one hour of paid 
sick time for every 35 hours worked, up to 52 hours of paid sick time per year? 
 

The province of Ontario is to be credited for its current examination of the province's outdated 

employment and labour laws through the Changing Workplaces Review.1 With precarious employment 

as the "new norm" causing social stress across the income spectrum,2 it is critical that employment and 

labour standards be strengthened and enforced.  RNAO welcomed the July 27, 2016 release of the 

Interim Report of the Changing Workplaces Review, however, more work needs to be done.  

Ontario is the only jurisdiction in Canada that has an employer-size (50+) eligibility threshold for 

personal emergency leave (PEL). For basic fairness, this arbitrary exemption should be removed so that 

all employees can have equitable access to unpaid PEL to deal with personal illness, injury or health 

emergency, death, or urgent matter concerning prescribed members of an employee's family.3 

In addition to modernizing PEL by updating the Employment Standards Act, all employees should be able 

to accrue a minimum of one hour of paid sick time for every 35 hours worked, up to 52 hours of paid 

sick time per year (unless, of course, the employer selects a higher limit). This would work out to about 

seven paid sick days per year for a full-time employee. This would support the health of individual 

workers and their families, improve productivity, and lessen transmission of communicable diseases in 

public spaces that occurs when workers feel compelled to show up for work despite the fact they are 

contagious.4 
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